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Further to our response submitted to you on 11th September 2024, we would like to submit this 
document as an update to that response.  This is regarding Green Horizons Business Park, which is 
an integral component of the airport expansion plans. 

The new skate park facility, as part of the Section 106 agreement on this project, was notified to you 
by Luton Rising, as having been started on the 27th June 2024, the day before the planning 
application lapsed. 

The attached Health & Safety Executive, Notification of Construction notice was displayed at the 
worksite. 

From this notice, you will see that the applicant Luton Rising gave a time allowed for construction of 
twenty weeks. That twenty week period expired on the 14th November 2024, and apart from the 
fencing/staking/single excavation we mentioned, no works have taken place. Indeed, the site office 
was removed on the 13th November from the site. 

We wish to provide you with this information, as we feel that it corroborates many of the 
submissions made throughout this Inquiry. We believe that Luton Rising cannot be trusted to uphold 
any of its commitments under its submission for Green Controlled Growth, as the non-provision of 
this skate park facility, shows that Luton Rising does not have the finances or intent to provide for 
their Section 106 obligations. There is also a suspicion that Luton Rising could wilfully choose to 
ignore the Section 106, as it knows that Luton Borough Council, as its parent company/sole 
shareholder, will not take action against them. 

 

 

Here is the Notification of Construction, posted at the site by the Health & Safety Executive. 



  




